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President’s Message 

The Summer seemed to fly by, 
and fall is finally here! The last 
year has been full of changes, 

new opportunities, and growth for 
everyone. The Chapter continues to 
persevere and advance through these 
new times by taking advantage of 
remote and hybrid meetings to conduct 
business and engage membership. The 
award-winning New England Chapter 
Connects program is a true testament 
to this. 
It has been a pleasure and honor to 
serve as your President this year and 
I would like to thank all who have 
worked behind the scenes to make the 
Chapter function. Each week seemed to 
bring on a new challenge, forcing us to 
pause and pivot in a different direction 
and I would like to personally thank 
the Chapter’s Executive Committee 
(Jaqui Connors, Chip Barrett, Steve 
Mattscheck, John Bechard, Rich 
Benevento) for all their support 
throughout the course of the year. In 
working with you, it is obvious that 
each of you are dedicated to keeping 
the membership safe and the Chapter 
the best it can be.
Even with the challenges we have 
encountered, the Chapter has had 
an outstanding year with many 
individuals, agencies, municipalities, 
and companies receiving national 
awards. The Newsletter Committee 
has done an outstanding job compiling 
and preparing this issue of the Chapter 
Chatter so we can all see the hard 
work and dedication of those honored. 
Congratulations to all that received 
awards including members of the New 
England Chapter, for receiving its 21st 

PACE Award (Presidential Award for 
Chapter Excellence). The Chapter’s 
Award Committee continues to do 
an outstanding job and I am looking 
forward to attending the Award’s 
Luncheon Ceremony later in the month.
The Chapter is always looking for new 
ways to grow our membership and how 
we can provide additional benefits to 
our members. The Chapter is exploring 
ways to better engage with our western 
New England members with expanded 
opportunities to foster collaboration 
and networking. The Chapter’s 
Membership Team is also reaching out 
to lapsed members, in order to better 
understand if the services we provided 
did not meet their expectations or needs. 
At the same time, we are reaching out 
to current active members to request 
information to assist us in making their 
membership more meaningful and 
worthwhile. 
Once again, we had a great showing at 
the Snowplow Roadeo in Colorado. I 
had the pleasure of watching the New 
England competition in Boxboro back 
in August. I am grateful for the skill 
and aptitude that our drivers have 
(#snowplowdrivers)! Congratulations 
to all who participated, and to Steve 
Mattscheck and Tim Ledogar for 
organizing another successful event.
I couldn’t wait to say, “Hello NE 
Chapter and welcome back to the 
Cape!” Hard to believe it has been 27 
months since we were last at the Red 
Jacket in Yarmouth. Having Retired 
Brigadier General, John Lawlor, open 
the event with the Pledge of Allegiance 
set the stage for great things to come.  
The Clambake was delicious and the 
raffle that followed raised more than 
$1700 with all proceeds going to a 
local organization (Bright Lights) in 
Yarmouth, something we should all be 
proud of. Thank you to our sponsors 
and all who participated for making 
this possible.

It was a pleasure and an honor to 
introduce and welcome Mary Joyce 
Ivers, National APWA Past President 
to the Chapter. Her remarks were very 
inspiring and great moments were 
shared when she presented awards to 
Brutus Cantoreggi (Top 10), Frank 
Marinaccio (Young Leader) and Rick 
Stinson (Presidential Leadership 
Award). We are very appreciative to 
her for making the trip from California!
The highlight of the event came 
Tuesday evening at the Member of 
the Year Banquet when we celebrated 
with our 2021 Member of the Year Lisa 
Schaeffler Deputy DPW Director from 
Williston, Vermont. This was a well-
deserved honor for a dedicated and 
hardworking member of our Chapter!   
Lisa spoke from the heart after 
receiving her award and I will always 
remember her remarks, in particular 
her closing statement - “Public Works 
is about helping people.” 
Kudos to the Fall Conference 
Committee including co-chairs Dan 
Nason and Christine King for all of 
your hard work over the past two 
years, adapting to challenges along the 
way and making it an event we will 
always remember! The overall event 
was a big success and brought many 
opportunities for us to network during 
the events and in between education 
sessions. 
One thing is for sure, we have a great 
organization and membership base that 
allows us to continue to move forward 
and make it happen!

Wishing you all good health and 
happiness!

Anthony J. Garro
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GOLD
All States Materials Group 

BETA Group, Inc.
Environmental Partners 
Felix A. Marino Co., Inc.

Goosetown Communications 

indus
TEC, Inc.

VHB
Weston & Sampson
Woodard & Curran

C.N. Wood Co., Inc.
Eastern Salt 

Fuss & O’Neill, Inc.

SILVER

BRONZE

Hoyle, Tanner & Associates, Inc.
PeopleGIS

Tighe & Bond

ARCADIS
Bayside Engineering

CDM Smith
First Water Engineering

Iron Horse Structures
Lorusso Corporation

Precision Concrete Cutting, Inc.
WorldTech Engineering

For more information on sponsorship, please contact Conrad Leger at
cwl@envpartners.com or Adam Yanulis at fayanulis@tighebond.com

Thank you to our 2021 Sponsors

Executive Committee
President 

Anthony J. Garro
First Vice President 
Stephen Mattscheck 

Second Vice President 
 John J. Bechard 

Secretary - Treasurer 
Jacqueline A. Connors 

Delegate 
Richard J. Benevento
Alternate Delegate 

Kevin Sheppard
Directors - CT 

John P. Lawlor, Jr. 
Thomas J. Roy 
Kirk Severance

Howard Weissberg
Directors - MA 
Sean Ciancarelli

Christopher Gallagher
Robert A. Goober
William P. Hadley
David S. Johansen

Mikel Myers
Julie Piacentini
F. Adam Yanulis
Directors - NH 

Kurt D. Blomquist 
 Christopher Mulleavey 

Directors - RI 
Robert Dexter
William Riccio 
Directors - VT 
Zach Blodgett

Lisa M. Schaeffler 
Past Presidents Advisory Council 

Richard J. Barrett
Gordon Daring

Jennifer R. Perry
Timothy M. Webb
John Westerling

Director Emeritus 
Jack J. Henebury 

John O. Kunz
Robert Moylan

Not a member or trying to recruit a friend? 
Take advantage of this offer!

1st Time Member Special Offer: 
$99 USD for your first year

Get your first year of individual membership at half price! Any employee 
or official of a governmental agency, manufacturer/supplier, contractor, 
or consulting firm who is actively engaged in the field of public works 
and has not previously been an APWA national association member 
is eligible for the First-Time Member Special Offer. If you have any 
questions, please contact the National membership team at 800-848-2792 
or memberservices@apwa.net.

Membership Corner

Eric Doucette
edoucette@theengineeringcorp.com

Megan Fleming
mfleming@theengineeringcorp.com

Please submit story ideas, articles, or topics of interest to:
Mike Myers, Editor-in-Chief, mmyers@theengineeringcorp.com

Sean Ciancarelli
sciancarelli@beverlyma.gov

Amanda Bazinet
abazinet@vhb.com

The Newsletter Team
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2021 APWA National Awards 
Another Great Year for the 
New England Chapter 

APWA’s National Awards Program 
recognizes outstanding individuals, 
groups and Chapters representing the 
best in the public works profession. 
Hundreds of submissions from 
throughout the United States and 
Canada are evaluated in over 25 
categories. And the competition is very 
tough. Each year the APWA National 
Awards Review Committees receives 
hundreds of nominations, 2021 was no 
exception. 

The New England Chapter has a 
tradition of being recognized for our 
public works achievements. The 2021 
APWA National Awards Program 
proved to be another very successful 
year for the New England Chapter. This 
year the Chapter nominated 19 worthy 
award candidates that resulted in 
earning another nine National Awards. 

The New England Chapter has 
consistently received National 

recognition for the achievements of 
our members and the public works 
profession. Collectively the New 
England Chapter has earned a record 
80 national awards within the last 
seven years: one the most of any of 
APWA’s 63 Chapters throughout the 
United States and Canada.

As part of an ongoing New England 
Chapter tradition the Chapter 
recognizes our National and Chapter 
Award winners at our National Public 
Works Week luncheon and at the New 
England Chapter Summer Conference 
Awards Banquet. Due to COVID 
restrictions the Chapter has had to 
postpone our award ceremonies in 
2020 and 2021. Fortunately, with the 
help of the Awards Committee and the 
Public Works Awareness Committee 
the Chapter will be hosting an Awards 
Celebration with award presentations 
for our 2020 and 2021 National and 
Chapter Award winners. The event will 

be a great opportunity to give our public 
works community in New England an 
opportunity to congratulate the winners 
on their accomplishments and their 
well-deserved honor. More information 
about the awards celebration will be 
forthcoming on the Chapter website 
and through emails. In the meantime, 
we hope that you will also congratulate 
the award winners in your own special 
way. They certainly deserve our 
admiration on their accomplishments.

By Rich Benevento, New England Chapter 
Awards Committee Chairman
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THE 2021 NEW ENGLAND 
CHAPTER NATIONAL AWARD 

WINNERS
Members Awards

Donald C. Stone Award for 
Excellence in Education (Chapter)

New England Chapter Public Works 
Awareness Committee

Presidential Award for Chapter 
Excellence (PACE) Award

New England Chapter                     
This is the New England Chapter’s 21st 

PACE Award

Professional Manager of the Year 
Award - Facilities & Grounds

Robert C. Antonelli, Jr. Assistant 
Commissioner                              

Parks, Recreation & Cemetery 
Division

  Department of Public Works & Parks 
Worcester, Massachusetts

Professional Manager of the Year 
Award – Water Resources

Frederick J. McNeill, PE, Chief 
Engineer                              

Department of Public Works 
Manchester, New Hampshire

Myron Calkins                           
Young Leader of the Year Award

Francis J. Marinaccio, PE, Project 
Manager

BETA Group, Inc                      
Lincoln, Rhode Island

Professional Awards
Excellence in Snow                        

and Ice Control Award

Town of Wellesley, Massachusetts    
Department of Public Works

Exceptional Performance Award – 
Sustainability

Town of South Windsor, Connecticut 
Department of Public Works     

Vincent Stetson, Superintendent of 
Streets

Top 10 Public Works                  
Leaders of the Year Award

Robert “Brutus” Cantoreggi, Director 
Department of Public Works

   Franklin, Massachusetts

Public Works Projects of the 
Year Small Cities / Rural 

Communities
Environment - Small Cities / Rural 

Communities

Montpelier Water Resource Recovery 
Facility Project 

Primary Agency – City of Montpelier, 
Vermont

Primary Contractor – Penta
Primary Consultant – Energy Systems 

Group

Green Waste 
Management

     PACE ‘21



newengland.apwa.net
6

APWA New England Chapter Fall 2021

commissioner of the Connecticut 
Department of Transportation, invited 
Lawlor to unveil the metal sign bearing 
his name that will be affixed to the 
bridge.

“It’s very unusual to have an award or 
a naming of a bridge or roadway for a 
living person,” Leone said. “Always 
in the past, it has been as a memorial 
to someone who has passed away and 
their past achievements.”

Lawlor, who was raised in Waterbury 
and now lives in Southington with his 
wife, Natalie, is a rarity in another way. 
He’s among the less than one-tenth of 
1% of enlisted men who rise to the rank 
of Brigadier General.

“While it has never been my goal to be 
recognized in this way, it has always 
been my goal to serve others, especially 
those closest to me,” Lawlor said. “It is 
my family, my friends, my co-workers 
and my community that have provided 
me the support and inspiration over the 
years in order that I could reach such a 
pinnacle.”

On September 17, 2021, Bridge No. 
01076 in Waterbury, CT was dedicated 
to Brigadier General John P. Lawlor, 
Jr. in honor of his 34 years of military 
service. 

BG Lawlor, a member of New England 
APWA who currently holds a position 
on the Board of Directors, was 
commissioned as a Second Lieutenant 
of Infantry in 1987. His assignments 
include participating in a task force 
in Sarajevo Bosnia-Herzegovina, as 
well as serving as Public Works Team 
Chief during Operation Iraqi Freedom. 
BG Lawlor is a proud member of the 
Military Order of Cincinnatus Society 
and recipient of the Winfield Scott 
Medal in recognition of his significant 

John Lawlor 
Bridge Dedication 

contributions to the profession of arms 
and the advancement of the Civil 
Affairs Branch. 

His awards and decorations include 
the Legion of Merit with two oak-
leaf clusters, Bronze Star Medal, 
Defense Meritorious Service Medal, 
Meritorious Service Medal with oak-
leaf cluster, Army Commendation 
Medal with three oak-leaf clusters, 
Joint Service Achievement Medal, 
Army Achievement Medal with three 
oak-leaf clusters, National Defense 
Service Medal with service star, Armed 
Forces Expeditionary Medal, Global 
War on Terrorism Expeditionary 
Medal, Overseas Service Ribbon, 
NATO Service Meal, Joint Meritorious 
Unit Award, Meritorious Unit Award, 
Army Superior Unit Award, Combat 
Action Badge, Expert Infantryman 
Badge, Ranger Tab, Master Parachutist 
Badge and Air Assault Badge.

The Bridge, which carries Interstate 84 
eastbound over Route 70 in Waterbury, 
will now be known as Brigadier 
General John P. Lawlor, Jr. Bridge. 
Carlo Leone, special adviser to the 

Press Release
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It was an undertaking conceived out of 
necessity. As the COVID-19 pandemic 
first became a reality in North America 
last spring, it quickly became apparent 
that things were going to change for the 
63 chapters in APWA. 

It was obvious that chapters were not 
going to be able to offer the traditional 
educational and training opportunities. 
In-person meetings were curtailed and 
that would certainly have an impact on 
engagement.

What was a chapter to do? How could a 
chapter stay in touch with its members 
and make sure the membership at least 
had the same level of value?

Many chapters embraced the virtual 
(video) meetings. Some offered 
educational opportunities through a 
conference, and others promoted the 
online resources available through the 
APWA website. The New England 
Chapter got busy. Through its Public 
Works Awareness Committee, 
which works to promote the value 
and importance of public works in 
communities, the chapter developed 
the New England Chapter Connects 
Virtual Learning Series.

The goal of the program was 
developed to keep the members of the 
chapter engaged, informed, and most 
important during these uncertain times-  
connected. The first session was held in 
May 2020.

Working with the University of 
Connecticut T2 Center and the 
chapter’s Education Committee, 
the New England Chapter Connects 
program has provided valuable and 
interesting topics from a variety of 
distinguished speakers and panel 
groups. The collaboration with the 
New England Chapter and the T2 
Center at UCONN was very important 
to the overall success of the program. 
The program is held at the same time 

every month (4th Thursday at 11 a.m.) 
and lasts only one hour.

“That was important”, said Rich 
Benevento, the chair of the Public 
Works Awareness Committee for the 
New England Chapter. “Our members 
can look at that and devote one 
hour a month and get some valuable 
information on a variety of topics and 
from speakers they might not normally 
have access to.”

This also provided an opportunity to 
include members from areas of the 
chapter that normally would drive into 
the Boston area to attend chapter events 
or a monthly education meeting.

-Screenshot of the virtual participants.

“We also had members from other 
chapters, and from as far away as 
California, Colorado, Michigan and 
even Puerto Rico,” Benevento said.

The program offered a great opportunity 
for public works professionals to learn, 
collaborate and exchange ideas. The 
sessions are free and open to anyone. 
The program has become a very 
popular monthly event for the New 
England members and the participant 
registrations continue to increase each 
month. It has provided an opportunity 
for members to hear from panelists and 
subject matter experts.

The January 2021 session, ‘Selling 
Your Department’s Budget to Elected 
Officials and the Public,” had more 
than 140 registered. Panelists included 
the Mayor of Montpelier, VT, a 

Finance Director from Connecticut, 
and a Public Works Director from New 
Hampshire and Rhode Island talking 
about how to “sell” the public works 
department’s budget and the discussion 
was moderated by a Board of Education 
Finance Director. The panel provided a 
diverse approach with new ideas for 
the listeners. 

There were experts to talk to those in 
attendance on hurricane preparedness. 
Another was on marketing the public 
works department, to citizens, to 
elected officials AND to the other 
members in the department. 

“We had panelists who could bring new 
information,” Benevento said.

Some of the sessions were subject-
matter specific, such as “Managing 
Winter Operations during COVID-19” 
where the Directors of Operations and 
Maintenance from all of the chapter’s 
State DOTs spoke, and the March 
event: “Planning for National Public 
Works Week and Beyond.”

“A lot of our members never have had 
the opportunity to hear from these types 
of experts,” Benevento added.

Other APWA chapters could offer 
the same type of information to their 
members.

Benevento lauded the work of the 
chapter’s Public Works Awareness 
(PWAC), Education Committee and 
the Connecticut T2 Center, that made 
this idea into a real event in a very short 
time.

Will this continue?

“New England Connects will endure 
post-COVID,” Benevento said. “It 
has become a placeholder on our 
members’ calendars. We think it may 
have an ongoing presence in the PWAC 
outreach toolkit beyond the pandemic.”

New England 
Chapter Connects From APWA Reporter
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We are pleased to announce that New 
England Chapter member and former 
Chapter President (2001), Rick Stinson, 
has been awarded the prestigious 
APWA Presidential Leadership Award. 
This award is selected by the National 
President and has only been awarded to 
21 recipients since 1997.

Each year the Presidential Leadership 
Award may be bestowed at the sole 
discretion of the APWA President. 

APWA Presidential 
Leadership Award

The City of South Burlington, in 
cooperation with the Town of Williston 
VT, constructed a new arch culvert 
that will span the Muddy Brook that 
bisects the City of South Burlington 
and the Town of Williston. The new 
arch culvert will replace the 150-ft 
temporary Maybe bridge that was 
installed after the existing metal 

Muddy Brook Culvert 
Replacement

This year, President Mary Joyce Ivers 
recognized Rick as a member who 
has distinguished himself with his 
leadership in the community and within 
the public works profession.  

An Associate with BETA Group, Inc., 
Rick has an extensive background in 
the public sector, including 18 years 
as the Director of Public Works in 
Wakefield, MA. Rick has been an active 
member of New England APWA since 

1988, having held the roles of National 
Region 1 Director, Chapter President, 
and National Delegate, as well as 
participating on several committees.

President Ivers noted that it was an 
honor to present the 2021 Presidential 
Leadership Award to Rick, who has 
distinguished himself and the public 
works profession with his leadership 
and dedication to APWA and Public 
Works. Rick has been a champion 
for Young Professionals, APWA’s 
Fallen Heroes program, and the First 
Responder initiative. 

“Rick developed many programs 
and initiatives within the New 
England Chapter and is a champion 
for the motto ‘Public Works Makes 
It Happen’. Rick is a friend, and is 
highly respected throughout the public 
works community, nationally and 
internationally,” she said. “He always 
exhibits his leadership qualities and 
devotion to the growth of the public 
works profession.”

Please join us in congratulating Rick!

culvert was damaged in a 2017 storm, 
and further damaged in the Halloween 
storm of 2019. The new arch culvert 
will be 70-ft long. The new road will be 
30-ft wide from curb to curb, and there 
will also be a new 10-ft wide shared 
use path connecting the City and the 
Town of Williston. New drainage and 
miscellaneous utility upgrades are also 
included as part of the project. 

By Lisa Schaeffler, Williston, VT DPW

By Christine King, BETA Group
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Laurie and Matt’s 2nd Place finish is 
the Chapters best finish to date, as well 
as the National Snowplow Roadeo top 
placing Female.

We would all like to thank you for the 
continued support and allowing us to 
represent the New England Chapter at 
the National SnowPlow Roadeo.

APWA National Past President at the 
starting line.

Our teams competed in the Single 
and Tandem Axle SnowPlow Event 
consisting of a SnowPlow Slalom 
Course, Pre-Trip Safety / Diagnostics 
and written D.O.T testing against 
Chapter Teams from around the 
Country.

Congratulations to the team of Matt 
Krupsky and Laurie Massconi for a 
2nd Place Finish in the Tandem Axle 
SnowPlow Event.

National SnowPlow Roadeo
Loveland, Colorado

Pictured left to right: Timothy 
Ledogar C.N. Wood, Joel Kosegarten 
Portsmouth, RI, Joe Sullivan East 
Providence, RI, Laurie Massconi/Matt 
Krupsky Oxford, MA, Chapter Vice 
President Steve Mattscheck, Shawn 
Fallon East Providence, RI, Neal 
Belliveau Portsmouth, RI.

The APWA  National SnowPlow 
Roadeo was held during the Western 
Snow and Ice Conference September 
28th - October 1st, in Loveland, 
Colorado.

Representing the N.E. Chapter and 
competing were the 2019 and the 2021 
New England SnowPlow Roadeo 
Champions from Oxford, MA and East 
Providence, RI. Teams representing 
Rhode Island Public Works and Mass 
Highway Association were also 
participating at the event. 

Joe Sullivan and Shawn Fallon from  
East Providence RI, Laurie Massconi 
and Matt Krupsky from Oxford, MA  
are pictured with Mary Joyce Ivers, 

By Tim Ledogar, C.N. Wood
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Public Works Awareness Week
May 16th-22nd

Simsbury, Connecticut

Yarmouth, Massachusetts

Manchester, New Hampshire

Montpelier, Vermont

Williston, Vermont
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Summer/Fall Conference
Red Jacket Beach Resort: October 4th-6th
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Emily Slotnick, CFM, AICP has joined BETA as Climate Resilience Manager. 
Emily has integrated climate impact projections into clients’ plans, and takes 
great pride in leading communities through the process of planning for climate 
resilience. She helps communities navigate climate adaptation planning and 
resilience building, developing solutions to reduce vulnerabilities to current 
and projected impacts of climate change.
Additionally, John Byatt, PE joined the team as Vice President and Manager 
of our Manchester, NH office. Throughout his career, John has worked closely 
with municipalities and state agencies including NHDOT, VTrans, and 
MaineDOT. We are thrilled to have John leading the growth and expansion of 
BETA’s Manchester’s Office and servicing clients in northern New England.
We are also thrilled to welcome Rick Stinson, PWLF. Rick has significant 
experience as a municipal employee, including his 18-year tenure as Director 
of Public Works in Wakefield, MA and his time as Interim Director in 
Melrose, MA. Rick is an active member of NEAPWA, having held the roles of 
National Region 1 Director, Chapter President, and National Delegate, as well 
as participating on several committees. As an Associate with BETA, he will 
focus on business and client relations, using his expertise to offer guidance on 
projects from funding through construction.   
beta-inc.com

Beta Welcomes Three New Employees
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Thank You to Our 2021 Sponsors

Environmental Partners Welcomes New Hire
EP is thrilled to announce our continued growth and diversification with a key 
professional that has joined our staff in Quincy.
Greg E. Lucas, PE, PTOE, RSP joins us as a Senior Project Manager continuing the 
expansion of our Transportation group. Greg has 25 years of Traffic & Transportation 
Engineering experience creating Complete Streets solutions for clients benefitting 
all users; with experience in planning, design, construction staging, operational and 
safety analysis, and peer review; specializing in design of traffic signal systems 
including application of advanced technologies such as adaptive signal control, traffic 
responsive timing plans, and peer-to-peer communication.
Emergency PFAS Treatment
EP responded with emergency assistance to the Town of Sharon, MA to install PFAS 
treatment in less than 2 months from initial PFAS detection at the Town’s largest well. 
The emergency system features bag filter pretreatment followed by a containerized 
PFAS ion-Exchange removal system.
EP continues our dedication to provide exceptional services to our clients and 
expand our portfolio of services to help our clients find Collaborative Solutions and 
Dramatic Results.
envpartners.com
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FAMCO & Tricor Team up
Felix A. Marino Co., Inc. (FAMCO) is pleased to announce that we 
have been assigned exclusive distribution rights of Tricor Refining, 
LLC (Tricor) products for the New England region. Tricor, 
(formerly known as “Golden Bear”), is a producer and distributor of 
specialized asphalt rejuvenating and recycling oils and emulsions for 
applications such as restorative and preservative penetrating seals, 
cold crack filling, and dust retardants. FAMCO and Tricor have 
enjoyed a strong, long term relationship through the development 
and application of specialized asphalt preservation technologies 
going back to the 1970’s. FAMCO is pleased to continue to serve our 
customers and future clients throughout New England with industry 
leading, time tested, proven pavement preservation products and 
services.
famco.us

We’re excited to announce that Todd D. Connors, P.E. has joined 
the indus team as our newest Regional Manager servicing New 
Hampshire, Maine, and northeastern Massachusetts. Todd comes to 
indus from the City of Manchester, NH where he and his teammates 
implemented and oversaw an outstanding pavement management 
program. Before that, Todd owned his own engineering consulting 
business and worked for other regional engineering firms. Todd has 
a passion for pavement preservation and recycling, experience with 
treatments at every stage of the asphalt deterioration curve, and a 
wealth of knowledge built during his 25+ year career in municipal 

public works and engineering services. Todd now enjoys sharing his 
pavement management expertise with municipal leaders across northeastern 
New England and helping them stretch their taxpayer dollars. Please join us 
in welcoming Todd to the indus family. 
“Coming up with an asset management approach 
is vital when dealing with limited road budgets. 
Once we started using a full toolbox of treatments 
in Manchester, our program really started to thrive. 
Now I’m having fun partnering with lots of different 
communities, sharing what we learned in Manchester, 
and helping them improve their roadway networks.”
indusinc.com

Indus Welcomes Todd Connors
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TEC and the Town of Boxford DPW recently formed a partnership to address town-
wide bridge and culvert infrastructure. When Chris Olbrot, PE became the new DPW 
Superintendent and Town Engineer in July of 2019; he made managing his infrastructure 
assets a top priority. He knew from the massive, 20-year old 3-ring binders of previous 
field reports that he had well over 200 bridge and culverts throughout his rural community. 
TEC’s structural engineers assisted DPW by putting boots on the ground to locate, 
inspect and assess 231 culverts and 6 bridges over a 2 month period. The inventory 
was GIS mapped, data tabulated and an asset management plan was put in place. The 
plan identified seven (7) culverts requiring immediate action, one of which failed in 
the summer of 2021. Using the asset management plan, the DPW was ready to respond 
with a temporary action plan with minimal inconvenience to the public and a permanent 
solution at this culvert location. Boxford’s DPW and TEC continue to progress a capital 
improvement plan that will address Boxford’s road, bridge and culvert infrastructure 
assets over the next 5 to 10 year period.
theengineeringcorp.com

Della Donahue, an architect with Weston & Sampson, was recently featured in an 
alumni profile from the Boston Architectural College, where she completed her 
Master of Design Studies in Sustainable Design in May of this year. 
In the profile, Della credits her childhood awareness of our consumption and waste 
as humans for inspiring her to write her thesis on “The Department of Public Works 
and its Unique Leverage to Steward Municipal Sustainability.” She now uses her 
twin passions for design and the environment to make municipal DPW facilities 
more resilient and sustainable.
Operationally, she illustrates how municipalities do not have to recreate the wheel 
for stewarding sustainability – every city and town has a Department of Public 
Works and each one has an inherent connection to environmentalism and the 
capability to model the way. As for public works facilities, many buildings and 
yards are due for updates and modernization. Della’s thesis proposed a model 
green DPW facility that takes into consideration dozens of sustainable initiatives, 
allowing the client to select from a menu of design choices for their new facility.
Della goes on examine the disconnect between human activity, the impacts that 
activity has on the environment, and the unique role that DPWs play.
westonandsampson.com

Managing Town-wide 
Bridge & Culvert Infrastructure
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Della Donahue Featured in Boston Architectural 
College Alumni Profile
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Tighe & Bond and the Portsmouth Water and Fire District addressed 
Portsmouth, Rhode Island’s aging Union Street Pumping Station. 
The pumping station is the main source of water for the water 
system and the deteriorating infrastructure increased difficulty 
with maintenance and meeting future consumer demands. The new 
pumping station was built on adjacent land to tie into the existing 
pipe infrastructure and has vertically mounted pumps for a smaller 
footprint while increasing capacity to 3.5 MGD. The engineers 
designed a cross between a bright red barn and a farmhouse to 
ensure the pumping station also blended into the coastal community.

tighebond.com

Bringing Back an Ecosystem
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PE Continuing Education Webinars

arcadis.com/en/global/

A national leader in uneven sidewalk 
repairs working with countless 
municipalities across America. With 
GPS mapping capabilities and patented 
technology, we quickly repair trip 
hazards, helping clients come into 
ADA compliance and cover miles of 
sidewalks.

Precision Concrete Cutting
-Safesidewalks.com

Latest
project: Gillette 
Stadium Complex

safesidewalks.com
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We are excited to unveil changes to our look that reflect the continued 
company evolution since its founding in 1973. While this is a 
significant appearance change, our core values remain unchanged. 
Our logo demonstrates our dedication to professionalism, expertise 
and stability while each element of our logo evokes connections to 
land, water, and the built environment as well as traits of our firm. 

We remain committed to our clients and communities and provide 
the same level of professionalism you have come to expect. As you 
notice changes, we encourage you to connect with us. 

hoyletanner.com

Fresh Look for Hoyle Tanner

Fuss & O’Neill has welcomed two exciting team members to 
their staff. Elsa Loehmann, PE, joins the firm’s Water and Natural 
Resources Business Line as an Associate. In her new position, 
Elsa will lead the firm’s South Region Water Resources Practice, 
furthering and promoting our climate resilience, stormwater 
management, dam safety, stream restoration, and fish passage 
services. After nearly 30 years with the Connecticut Department 
of Transportation, most recently as their Transportation Division 
Chief, Gregory Dorosh, PE, has joined the firm as its Transportation 
Business Line Leader, where he will direct transportation efforts 
across New England. fando.com

Fuss & O’Neill Announce 
Two New Hires


